MEMORANDUM

DATE:


March 8, 2000

TO:



Marian Frane

FROM:


Steve Harry

SUBJECT:

Due Dates for Reports and Payments

I have 2 complaints about our policy on due dates for reports and payments.

1. Current policy says reports are due on the 10th but not considered delinquent as long as they are received by the 20th. Similarly, payments are due on the 20th but not considered delinquent as long as they are received within 15 days of the 20th.

Without a penalty, a due date is meaningless. When I tell a municipality that their report is due on the 10th, the typical response is “But there is no penalty unless it is later than the 20th, right?”

I recommend that we simplify the rule and give municipalities one due date (the 20th?) for reports and one for payments (the 5th?). If they don’t make those dates, they are penalized.

2. Our policy does not address the situation where the due date falls on a holiday or weekend. In this situation, is the due date the next work day? Or the previous work day? And in the case of holidays, we need to consider whose holidays. Since holidays vary from municipality to municipality, we could make it our policy to recognize federal holidays only. 

I am re-writing the Reporting Instruction Manual and would like to include an explanation of the due dates and penalties. This would be a good opportunity to clarify our policy.
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